
2013 Chairman’s Report 
 

 

2012-13: Fencing year- successful.  

 

JO Qualifier held at Arizona Fencing Academy in Tucson. 

Summer National Qualifier held at Arizona Fencing Center 

 

FCAZ hosted an SYC, ROC and Jr. World Cup 

 

The Division is in good financial standing. 

 

Continued efforts need to be made to promote the sport within Arizona and 

continued cooperation between AZ clubs is best for the sport. 

 

Equipment: The equipment is for division clubs to borrow to hold special events and 

for the division to use if required to hold our qualifying events for national 

tournaments. 

 

Storage of the equipment- requires commitment by some person to keep track of it, 

inventory it after every use, and arrange to have it available for those who need to 

use it. 

Problem this year with the equipment not being returned to place where it is stored. 

 

The last club to borrow the equipment was Wildcats- missing from that use is: one 

transformer for a Favero box, 3 weight /shim sets. Other missing items have been 

accounted for. 

 

All clubs who borrowed equipment in the past year, please check for the missing 

transformer and the weight/shim sets, thank you. 

 

Other equipment related business: 

No new purchases- offer by Dolly to purchase Leon Paul reels. 

 

Equipment Inventory 

 

7 Favero Scoring Boxes (one is in Tucson, another unusable until power supply 

restored. 

9 Favero Reels/ 2 Uhlmann reels in Dolly’s possession/3 Leon Paul reels (yellow 

and green)  

6 reel cords 

12 weight sets- missing three    1 3-5 AMP Power supply 

1 Remote- in Tucson     1 Blue Gauntlet Score box 

7 shims 

2 sets of penalty cards 



2 Fencing Technologies boxes 


